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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #122 – WEST WING – MONDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2019, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: No Work Session
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:00 p.m. Ms. Coppinger led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Pam Coppinger
	President
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Katie Cahill-Volpe
	Treasurer
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heather McKie
	Administrative Assistant

	
	Heath Showalter
	Director of Operations/Athletic Director

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	John Marchino
	Secondary Principal

	
	Ed Whritner
	PBL Coordinator

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Doris McKinley
	Anne Benson

	
	Monty Guiles
	Tigo Cruz

	
	Bridgett Jabour
	Jedbot Crow

	
	Kim Russell
	Erica Holm

	
	Ericka Alvero
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the meeting agenda with the addendum of the date correction
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Cahill-Volpe, Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 
5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the minutes from the October 21, 2019 Regular Meeting 
Mr. Mitchell seconds.

AYE: Ms. Cahill-Volpe, Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 
5-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
Ms. Russell and Ms. Holm shared the PBL project the students are currently working on. The first grade students wrote letters to Santa and practiced reading their letters to others. They went on a field trip to KSJD radio station in Cortez where they read their letters to the station manager which were recorded and will air on December 16th.
Ms. Gregersen and Ms. Mitchell shared a writing assignment the kindergarteners are working on.
Mr. Hanson introduced Shawn Everett as the new maintenance director and congratulated Mr. Mitchell on his term as Board President. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – No one signed up for public participation.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

A. Owner’s Rep Report – There is 3.8 left to bill and we are on budget. Almost all of the construction is focused at the performance center which is on schedule to be complete by graduation. Public use of athletic field was discussed. Board members agreed that the field should not be open to the public during school hours. Mr. Guiles and Mr. Showalter expressed concerns about excess wear and tear and vandalism if the field were open to the public. Mr. Showalter is going to look into how other schools manage public access to their fields. 
B. Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson asked for Board Member help to pass out bonuses on the 19th.

C. PreK-5 Principal Report – Twenty seven girls participated in the 5K Girls on the Run race in November. MS Epps discussed DIBELS scores and enrollment numbers. The preschool hosted “The Great Escape” on December 5th. It was a night for parents to go out for Christmas shopping, dinner, etc., and have free child care for two hours. This went over really well. 
D. Secondary Principal Report – Serving breakfast at the middle school has been going well. There has been quite an increase in students eating breakfast and less visits to the nurse. Mr. Marchino thinks there is a good chance on receiving the concurrent enrollment grant. Mr. Marchino has ordered material from “Second Chance” through Rocky Mountain Health to help students who have gotten in trouble for Tobacco or Vape usage on campus. They will have a 2.5 hour smoking awareness program to complete prior to finishing their suspension. Powerschool has purchased Schoology and they will be merging in the next few months. We are in the process of setting up training to find out how to use the two programs to the best of their ability.  This will help us align the Colorado Standards to our grading and classroom assessments. Mr. Marchino looked to the board for guidance on attendance issues.
E. Director of Operations/Athletic Director Report – The Panic/Lockdown system was tested on the last staff day. The middle school and elementary school had to be adjusted and retested. They are now working properly. The MS boys’ basketball are SJBL champions. The Cheerleading program is growing. We currently have 17 wrestlers, 8-10 high school girls and 14 boys out for basketball.
F. PBL Coordinator Report – The turnout was low at the PBL information meeting but the conversation was good.  Mr. Whritner is working on the final version of a portrait of a graduate. The Open House will be an Exhibition Night. All secondary classes will exhibit and Mr. Whritner will help organized this event.
G. Accountability Committee Report - No meeting this past month.
H. BOCES Report – The BOCES board will have all new members except for three. Adrea is working on youth with brain injuries as well as suicide awareness support. We will need to find a new data warehouse within the next year and a half because Alpine achievement will no longer be available.
I. Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Mr. Hanson and Ms. Miller will finalize budget and present at the January board meeting. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Cahill-Volpe, Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 
5-0.
DISCUSSION ITEMS

Mr. Hanson would like to have either a board retreat sometime in January or the have everyone attend the Legislative conference in February and incorporate our retreat time during the conference. It may be difficult for everyone to attend the Legislative conference in February so perhaps a retreat in January and a few members can go to the conference in February.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to Action Items:   A-G
Mr. Mitchell seconds.
AYE: Ms. Cahill-Volpe, Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 
5-0.
ACTION ITEMS
A. Act on recommendation to hire Heather Mestas for Elementary RtI Coordinator
Approved by consent

B. Act on recommendation to hire Sadie Graf for MELC 1:1 Paraprofessional
Approved by consent

C. Act on recommendation for 2019/2020 Winter Coaches
Approved by consent

D. Act on recommendation to hire Shawn Everett for Maintenance Director
Approved by consent

E. Approve updated substitute list
Approved by consent

F. 2nd reading JS-E-1 Use of Technology – Chromebook Agreement
Approved by consent

G. Approval of the Certificate of Election

Approved by consent

H. Certify Mill Levy for Property Tax Year

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins I move to certify the Mill Levy for Property Tax Year 2019:  The actual General Fund Mill Levy is 16.854 (Total Program is 15.658, Voter-approved Overrides is 1.161 and Abatement of .035) and the actual Bond Redemption Fund Mill Levy is 11.546 for a total Mill Levy of 28.400 for Mancos School District RE-6. 
Mr. Hunter seconds

AYE: Ms. Cahill-Volpe, Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter and Mr. Mtichell. NO: None. Motion carried 

5-0.
CORRESPONDENCE
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Next board meeting Jan 20, 2020
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:34 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, President

_____________________________________________
Boe Hawkins, Secretary

